[bookmark: _GoBack]Writing Instruction in the Disciplines (WID) Committee 
MINUTES
May 2, 2016, 9:00-9:50
Chicago Room University Union

PRESENT: Nathan Miczo, Munia Cabal-Jiménez, Adrianna Marshall, Tawnya Adkins Covert
GUESTS:  New Members: Joyce Runquist, Bill Knox
	 Biology Department: Chairperson Charles Lydeard, Shawn Meagher, 
Meshack Afitlhile, Laura Barden-Gabbei

 1. Call to order

 2. Course Review: Biological Sciences 
Overview/Background (Miczo): WID is charged with review of courses by Faculty Senate. A set of changes to the WID guidelines which emphasize “writing instruction in the discipline” rather than emphasizing the quantity of writing in a course were approved a little more than a year ago. During our current set of WID reviews, we have found that many courses are well designed for the previous set of guidelines for WID but may not adequately address the new guidelines. This is particularly true with regard to the nature of writing instruction. In these cases, the WID committee has been going back to departments to get more information on how writing is taught in courses.

COURSE SPECIFIC discussion of WID courses within the Department of Biological Sciences
Meagher (BIOL 340): in courses he teaches, instruction and grading is shared with TAs. In response to question regarding how TAs are trained (Miczo), Meagher responded that he grades a few examples with the TAs to illustrate how to grade assignments. He added that this question might prompt further discussion within the department about writing. He provides students with stripped down syllabus and then provides detail in class.
Genetics is a 300 level course (other WID courses are at 400 level)
Barden-Gabbei (BIOL 482): 482 course is team taught by faculty in other areas of biology and is designed for those seeking teaching certification in science. She uses the Purdue OWL as a resources and spends time in class going over how to write for different audiences and purposes. Students receive feedback on drafts on writing style, grammar, referencing, and other elements.
Afitlhile (BOT 430): Students write in Botany lab on weekly basis and use weekly labs to create a larger work. Miczo suggested that a lab schedule could be added to materials that indicates where writing instruction takes place. Afitlhile asked if faculty could receive feedback from WID on what needs to be done to improve [course or course materials].
NOTE: Due to scheduling conflicts, no representatives were present to speak directly about ZOOL 430 and BOT 451.

GENERAL Discussion of WID courses within the Department of Biological Sciences
Meagher: Lower division courses have writing assignments geared toward building the writing skills needed at the upper level (citation, structure, grammar, etc.). There is also variation among faculty on expectations and emphasis.
Meagher: The department needs to think about curriculum since there is no requirement from WID that there must be multiple WID courses for graduation.
Miczo: Departments have multiple ways to meet WID requirements. There is flexibility and the department determines what their students need within their programs. WID has no authority to ask for changes in the department. The role of the committee is to encourage discussions within departments. 
Lydeard: The department hasn’t changed much over the years in terms of their program. This review could be an opportunity for the department to think about writing.

Miczo indicated that he will follow up with Dr. Lydeard regarding review process and next steps.

 3. Approval of minutes from 4-18-16
Approved unanimously

 4. Announcements: welcoming of new members 
Joyce Runquist (Engineering Technology) 
Bill Knox (English)

 5. New Business?

 6. Adjournment at 10:04 a.m.

